
 

 

Osmington Parish Council 
 

Minutes of the special Meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 21st June 2021 at 
7.00pm  

 
Present: Cllr Mr N Ireland (Chairman and DC Councillor), Cllr. Mrs H Ballard, Cllr Mr P Botham, 
Cllr Mrs F Groves and Cllr Mr V White. 
 
Also in attendance: Miss Leigh Johnson (Clerk).  
 
 
44/21 Public Participation Time 
 
 No matters were raised.  
    
45/21 Apologies 
 
 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors C Dempsey and S Miller. 
 
46/21 Declarations of Interest and Grants of Dispensation 
 

No declarations of interest or grants of dispensation were received. 
  
47/21 Planning Matters 
 
 The following planning application/s were considered: - 
 
 Application No: P/HOU/2021/01087 – Rose Cottage, Chapel Lane, Osmington, Dorset, 

DT3 6ET – Erection of garage following demolition of existing garage and erection of 
rear single storey extension following the demolition of lean-to. 

  
 It was resolved to make no objection to this application. 
 
48/21 Finance 
 
 The Clerk introduced the Annual Audit Return for 2020/21 for approval. The Parish 

Council considered the report of the Internal Auditor, including the recommendations 
made. 

  
 It was resolved that: 
 
 (i)  The Annual Governance Statement (Section 1) be approved; 
 (ii)  The Accounting Statement (Section 2) be approved; and 
 (iii)  The report of the Internal Auditor be received and noted. 
 
49/21 Council Matters 
 
49.1 Patching work for the road at the top of Church Lane had been scheduled. 
 
49.2 Osmington PCC had approved the funding for white lines to be painted adjacent to the 

ramp outside Lychgate Cottage. 
 
49.3 An application would be made to relist the Sly Fox as a community asset and this would 

be discussed at the next meeting. 
 
49.4 An update was provided by the Chairman regarding the recent felling of trees both at 

Mulberry House and The Briary. 



 

 
49.5 It was noted that Waterside may fund the footpath maintenance at Osmington Mills to 

maintain good access to the beach. 
 
49.6 Cllr. White informed members that a post lockdown village event would take place on 8th 

August with further details to provided. 
 
49.7 The Clerk updated members of the number of users visiting the new website and 

reported increased month on month figures. 
 

The meeting ended at 7.30pm. 
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